Farmville Insurance Corp.
201 High street
Farmville, VA 23833

March 3 2021

Henshaw
201 High street
Farmville, VA 23833

For Miss. Henshaw
Form Farmville Insurance Corp.

We appreciate you expressing your concerns to the town council. | am writing to inform you that
after much consideration by the board of supervisors in town there is nothing we can do about
the potholes in town. As unforchant as it sounds, the roads in our city are managed by the
Virginia department of transportation therefore our town has no control over repairs to our roads.

Although we are unable to resolve the issue we strongly encourage reaching out to the Virginia
Department of transportation to express your concerns about the dangerous road conditions in
town. We hope they can help you resolve your concerns about the many pot holes around town.

We once again thank you for expressing your concerns and hope that your concerns are
resolved.

Thanks,
Shannon Henshaw



